

13th November

2020 Christmas Concert

Dear Parents & Caregivers,

Due to the circumstances surrounding COVID and physical distancing requirements, we have made the decision to hold our annual Christmas Concert outdoors. Whilst we realise the unpredictable weather element may not be ideal, we felt this was the best decision to enable as many of our community members to attend as possible. We are providing this information as early as practicable in order for parents to make arrangements to attend what is a wonderful community celebration to conclude the school year.

Please read the following information below to assist in the running of the night.

When: Wednesday 2nd December at 6.00 pm.

Where: Outdoor basketball courts.

A stage, sound and lighting system has been hired to accommodate the performances of our children. This will be set up in front of the western fence of the basketball court (fence directly opposite to the large senior playground).

Time: 5:00 – 5:45pm – Family Picnic dinner on the Basketball Courts. – (optional)

Parents will be invited to bring a picnic and blanket to set up on and around the court from 5pm. Please use the bins provided. Bench seating will be available in the middle of the courts for those parents wanting seating. You are welcome to bring your own chairs but please note these must be set up behind the benches at the back of the court.

- There is no teacher supervision during this time, parents are asked to supervise their children especially while on the playground. The stage is out of bounds.
- Please make sure your child has been to the toilet before 5:45pm.

5:45pm – Students are to be seated with their classes.

Students from Pre-Primary to Year 6 are to be seated with their class teachers. *Kindy need to be dropped off at the library.*

6pm Performances begin

This term, our PP, 2's, 4's and 6's have been working with the Make-A-Move Performance Program to bring you their creative Christmas themed dances. Our K, 1, 3 and 5 children will perform Christmas Carols in between the dances to make it a festive singing and dancing performance.

7pm Conclusion of the evening



Restrictions: As the concert will take place outdoors, there are no restrictions to numbers, however, we do ask that you maintain appropriate physical distancing throughout the night.

Photography: There will be a designated area on the left side of the stage. Please be mindful of blocking the audience's view.

Toilets: The Year 1/2 toilets and the Year 3/4 toilets will be available for children to use. The ambulant toilet next to the hall will also be available for parent use.

DISMISSAL OF CHILDREN -

- Your child will need to be collected from their classroom. We ask for your cooperation in dismissing students.
- Kindy are to be collected from the library.
- Pre-Primary are to be collected from the music room.
- Parents will be asked to approach their child's teacher to tick their name off the class register. In order to ensure that each child is accounted for and safely makes their way home we ask for your cooperation and patience.

Please see a map of the proposed layout below and we look forward to celebrating the festive season with our whole community and enjoying the culmination of the hard work of our children in delivering their performances.

